
Lincoln Way (State Route 172/241) Infrastructure Improvement Project Phase II 
 
The project is improving infrastructure on State Route 172/241 (Lincoln Way) from 250’ East 
of Tommy Henrich Blvd NW to 1st St SW and from 1st St NE to State Route 241 (Wales Rd 
NE). The project will join the previous phase of infrastructure improvements that was 
completed in 2020.The project is to include pedestrian curb bump outs, sidewalks, mast 
arm signalization, new street lighting, and new pavement. The project benefits include the 
safety of pedestrians by including curb bump outs, the improvement of the failing sidewalks 
and pavement, and upgrading the dated signalization and lighting of the area.  In 
conjunction with phase I, water and gas lines were replaced throughout the project area. 
The area is in downtown Massillon and the heart of the City. Pedestrian traffic is high and 
encouraged as the central plaza and downtown shops are all within walking distance. The 
area also contains several outdoor cafes, outdoor amphitheater and walkways, spurring 
economic growth and stability. 

 


